
  

 

Construction Update – 2023 Dakota County Overlay & Misc. Projects 

What’s Being Done? 

Dakota County will rehabilitate approximately 16.85 miles of pavement as part of the overlay contract this 
construction season. Part of the project involves reclaiming and repaving some trails. The trail along County 
Road 5 from County Road 46 to 150th Street is included in the project. 

Other work on this project may include miscellaneous concrete work and minor utility adjustments and 
improvements.  

When Will Work Take Place? 

Construction on County Road 5 from 162nd Street W (County Road 46) to 150th Street W in Burnsville and 
Lakeville is scheduled to begin July 13th, 2023. The start of the project will include trail reclamation followed by 
paving work that is expected to last a week. 

What Should I Expect? 

Although most of the work will take place off the road, drivers should expect temporary lane closures, flaggers, 
and possible delays throughout the project.  Please allow extra time for travel, watch for construction signage 
and be cautious while driving through the construction area. 

For More Information: 

• Visit www.dakotacounty.us select Current Road Construction on the Transportation Tab 
• Contact: Jeannine Briol, Construction Engineer at 952-891-7926, or email 

Jeannine.briol@co.dakota.mn.us 

OR 

• Dakota County Transportation Department 
o Monday – Friday, 7am to 3:30pm 
o 952-891-7900 

 
• To receive email updates for this project, email Stacy Reilly at stacy.reilly@co.dakota.mn.us. Please 

include “CP 05-55” in the subject line. 

 


